
Anti terrorism legislation meeting

We heard from a local solicitor how this proposed legislation is failing to establish the 
right  balance  between  the  interests  of  security  and  the  interests  of  liberty. 
Governments are responsible for protecting us from terrorism and criminality,  and 
also have the responsibility  to protect  our rights to hold onto religious or  political 
views, express them and associate with others. 

Terrorism will continue as long as the causes are not addressed. Laws will not stop it.
The definition of terrorism is so widely drawn that it has the potential to criminalise 
those involved in legitimate political  behaviour.  This definition has stopped people 
from protesting and holding any government to account. It is an offence to commit 
incitement of terrorism anywhere – therefore those supporting liberation movements 
around the world may be considered terrorists. Proposals to outlaw encouragement 
and glorification of terrorism will further restrict the ability to express and hold political 
views. This new law will criminalise ideas and the support for resistance movements 
across the globe.

There was concern that anti terror powers have been used in an inappropriate and 
abusive manner: the police can stop, detain and search a person without reasonable 
suspicion.  

We were  urged not  fall  into the trap of  following government agenda by defining 
people as extremists or moderates. We are not alone in this criticism see: 

Amnesty website: http://www.amnesty.org.uk/news/counterterrorism/
Human Rights Watch: http://hrw.org/english/docs/2005/08/10/uk11620.htm
Liberty: http://www.liberty-human-rights.org.uk/issues/terrorism.shtml
 

Stand and be counted against this legislation – we need to stand for a safe and 
peaceful society.
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